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Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sabulu, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri 
Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, 
Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, Assalamualikum, Madaainn Mhath, Goeie Middag and 
hello. 

 
Board of Trustee Elections 
The board elections have now been completed. I am pleased to 
tell you that the successful candidates are : Linda Nicholls, 
Rochelle Lorenz, Solomone Mahe, Laufile Laufile, Shiv 

Bhagirath. Congratulations to you all. Thank you to the 11 people who stood for 
election, we appreciate your willingness to work on behalf of the school 
community. To the board of trustees members who have not stood for re-election – 
Mr Stewart Love and Mrs Kathryn Gatland and to those not returned, we are very 
grateful for the work you did and support you gave to our school in the last three 
years. A huge thank you from the Fairburn School community. 
 
Student Led Conferences 
The first afternoon of these conferences is tomorrow Thursday 6th June starting at 
1pm. If you have a conference tomorrow, you will have received information 
confirming this last week. For families having their conference next Tuesday 11th 
June your appointment times will come home today. Students must attend the 
conference about their learning. 
 
A reminder that though the school is still open for students, we will not be able to 
run a normal programme. Because classroom teachers will all be involved in the 
conferences, we will have a number of other teachers and support staff providing 
supervision for children not in conferences.  
 
If you would like to come and take your children home early on either of these 
days, the office staff will give you a slip to pass over to the staff member who is 
looking after them.  
   
School Hours 
We are really pleased to see that most parents are arriving at school by 3pm to pick 
up their children. The few children that remain will be waiting inside school and it 
is important that you park and come in to pick up children who are still here after 
3pm. Please do not park in either Pukeora Rd or Fairburn Rd and just toot at 

your children! If you know you will be late picking them up, please ring the office 
so we know what time you will be arriving at school. 
School Parking 
There is no room for parent or visitor parking inside the school grounds. Please do 
not come in to the carpark at either the Pukeora Road or Petrie Place entrance. 
There is very little space to turn around and nowhere to park once you get inside 
the carpark.  
 
2013 Term Dates 
Wednesday 5th June  Rugby League Tournament (rescheduled) 
Thursday 6th June  Student Led Conferences 
Tuesday 11th June  Student Led Conferences 
Wednesday 19th June  Netball Tournament 
Tuesday 25th June  Duffy Theatre  9-10.40am 
Wednesday 3rd July  Rugby Tournament 
Wednesday 10th July  Duffy Assemblies 
Thursday 11th July  Inquiry Sharing Day 
Friday 12th July   End of Term 
Monday 29th July  Term 3 starts 
 
 
Merit Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who received merit awards in the last 
two weeks – Nira Fue Aiolupo, Tay Ler Yer Say, Danielynn Siliva, Pakilau Tangi, 
Lawrence Taufititule, Emprys Tuiti, Marama Robin, Peter Togafau, Lamonz 
Livingstone, Hinepukohurangi Tamaki, Krrish Farmah, Kanye Jackson, Monalisa 
Tupou, Tetahuri Teaurere, Ameliyah Neria, Hammad Hussain, Anna Vaka, 
Nehusita Pakalani, Zachariah Tehaki, Allerton Koloamatangi, Kopupine Mehau, 
Lillybeth Malupo, Kamilia Leka, Terah-Lee Waaka- McClutchie, Karshear Maoe, 
Christsoconus Ngariki, Damian Moa, Simranpreet Singh, Soonaita Grace Toeleiu, 
Tupu Berking, Philip Sraha, Elijah Aiolupotea, Tali Kinikini, Alice Tehaki, 
Pauline Lolohea, Lisia Pauu, Amelia Talanoa, Aditi Kumar, Fresia Falani, Trishant 
Kumar, Lote Tauti, Mudish Nadan, Siala Pula, Shaniah Latu, Meraiah Faanana. 
 
After-school Care 
Any parents who are available to look after children for their parents after school, 
leave your name and phone number at the office, we will pass these on to parents 
who are looking for someone who can do this. 
 
Frances Nelson 
Principal 



 
 


